Minutes of Parent Council Meeting held on Monday 7th December  2015 at 7pm 
at
 Castle Douglas Primary School

Chairperson, Jill Maciver welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Apologies were given from Demi Powell and Alison Pringle.
The Minutes from the previous AGM and meeting were both read and approved by Jill Maciver and Eileen Hope.

Matters Arising
Parent Forum Update and 2-18 Service Review
Jill advised the parent council that the parent consultation period was now over and all information arising from the parental involvement has been passed onto the council regarding the 2-18 service review.
School Capacity
 Jill is awaiting replies from various councillors on her correspondence to them regarding the issue of the school capacity.  Next Monday a meeting will take place with John Thin and Claire Renton regarding the capacity issue.

Head Teachers Report 
Mr Tyson advised the parent council that there is still an issue with the school dinners at the school.  There is a concern regarding the state of the cutlery and cups used by the children and a problem with the token system.  Some staff and pupils have raised concerns themselves regarding this issue.  At present, the school has not received delivery of magnetic bins to aid the recovery of cutlery lost in the bins.  As previously mentioned particular theme days have not taken place.
Also at the meeting Mr Tyson advised that due to the school being a PPP contract Amey add on 15% on all purchases.  The school is looking into local community funding for the learning centre and this additional cost is hindering development of the school.
The School App has now reached 215 downloads which is covering a wider coverage to get information to parents.
Mr Tyson is currently working with P4 children and upwards to introduce My Merit .  The school is keen for children to promote wider achievements and can access this from home to keep their my merit up to date.



Treasurers Report
The current balance is £778.85.  The Parent Council is due to receive £336.80 from council funding and has agreed to contribute £450.00 to the school for the purchase of the School App.

AOCB


Date of Next Meeting – Monday 7th March 2016 at 7pm
